
Lutheran Woman’s Quarterly and Web Maintenance Fee FAQ’s 

payment due by March 15, 2023 
 

Why make a Lutheran Woman’s Quarterly (LWQ) payment? 

The LWQ is sent out four times a year to each LWML local group that elects to receive them. They are 

sent by the LWML office in St. Louis. LWML sets the rates for each subscription a group receives. The 

current rates are $6.00 each for 10 or more subscriptions and $7.50 each for 9 or fewer subscriptions. 

The LWML Kansas District is billed by LWML for the total amount of all the LWQ’s the district receives. 

If an LWML group doesn’t pay for the subscriptions it receives, the money to pay for the LWQ 

comes out of mite donations. 

 

Why make the LWQ payment at this time? 

The LWML office allows an LWML group to increase the number of subscriptions it wants to receive at 

any time during the year. However, decreases in the number of LWQ subscriptions a group wants is 

allowed only one time a year – in the spring.  That is why there is a due date listed on the LWQ remittance 

form each group is asked to send with their payment. Payment by the requested date allows the LWML 

Kansas District to send the changes to the LWML office in St. Louis by their deadline date. 

 

Why make a Web Maintenance Fee payment? 

The web maintenance fee is a one-time yearly payment of $10.00. Every LWML group in the Kansas 

District is asked to pay this fee. This fee helps pay the LWML Kansas District website hosting fee, 

website domain registration, and the website administrator’s fee. The website has an abundance of useful 

information that each group, zone, and district leader can use and share with others to keep everyone 

informed. Check it out at www.kansaslwml.org. 

 

Where is the form to send with the LWQ and/or Web Maintenance Fee payment? 

The form may be found on the Organizational Resources page of the LWML Kansas District website, 

www.kansaslwml.org (click here). The form is listed under the heading of “Forms”. The form is also on 

the following page of this issue of The Kansas Sonshine. 

 

Where is the payment sent? 

Lutheran Woman’s Quarterly and Web Maintenance Fee (2023) payments should be sent to the LWML 

Kansas District Distribution Manager. The Distribution Manager keeps track of how many LWQ 

subscriptions each LWML group has requested and of the LWQ and web maintenance fee payments made 

by each group. 

 

The current LWML Kansas District Distribution Manager is: 

Marj Aufdemberge, 2232 E. Elk Dr., Lincoln, KS, 67455. Email, distribution@kansaslwml.org.  

 

All other payments such as mite offerings, Day of Prayer offerings, or donations should be sent to the 

LWML Kansas District Financial Secretary. 

 

Thank you for making your 2023 Lutheran Woman’s Quarterly and web maintenance fee payment 

on time. Remember – nonpayment by your LWML local group reduces our mite donations for 

missions. 
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